
Immaculate Conception Church 
Palmer Road 

Our Lady of Assumption Mission 
Miminegash 

 

Sunday, March 3, 2013 
 

Pastor: Fr Jacques Rigaud 
Email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
Website: www.palmerroadparish.com 
 
Custodian: Brian Delaney                              
Housekeeper: MaryAnn Smith 
Bulletin: Jean Willcock 
Catechism Coordinator: Amy Gallant: 882-2740 

Last Sunday Collection    :     $ 2,270.00 
 

Thank you for your generosity 

 
 
Thought for the Week:   

 
You pay God a compliment by asking great 

things of Him.  
- St. Teresa of Avila 

 
 
 
 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday: 04/03     No MASS 
 
Tuesday: 05/03       9:00 a.m.  
Gordon Costain by Nancy Costain 
 
Thursday: 07/03 11:30 p.m. 
Melda Arsenault by Aunt Bella Chaisson 
 
Friday: 08/03       6:30 p.m. Way of the Cross 
(M) 
               7:00 p.m. Mass (M)    
Joseph H Doucette by Thelma & Raymond 

   
4th Sunday of Lent 

         March 10, 2013 

Saturday: 09/03        4:00 p.m. 
For the People 
 
Sunday: 10/03    (M) 9:00 a.m. 
Al Doucette (A) by Cora & family 
Dragger Jim (James Deagle) by Elsie & Alyre 
Gallant 

      (PR) 11:00  a.m. 
Billy Ellsworth by the family 
Edlow Albert by Wanda & Melanie Doucette 
 
Offertory: 
(M) Delores & Eva Jones 
(PR) Troy & Rachel Butler & family 
Offrandes: 
Leroy & Kathleen Doucette 

 

 The office is closed on Wednesday 
 Bulletin: Bulletin announcements will be  
accepted up to Wednesday at 12 Noon in written 
form, fax or email sent to 
palmerroadparish@gmail.com 

 
 Baptism: Second Sunday of the month 
 Please note: Weekday Mass will be cancelled  
when there is a Funeral. Remember that everyone 
can attend the funeral of a brother and sister in 
Christ. The Mass Intention scheduled for that day will 
be transferred to another day. 
 

Candle’s intentions for the week for No 154 

 

Reflection 
A mother told me the story of her son who, 

when he was a year and an half, was playing outside 
by the pool. All of a sudden, looking up, he said out 
loud: “Look at the dove, it is a fire but it does not 
burn.” Pretty Amazing. And as for the theology, it is 
pretty deep. Not really a surprise: Jesus told us that 
God reveals his secret to  his little ones. Of course, 
we will tell me that the little boy could have heard 
the story of the dove at Jesus’ baptism and made 
that story up: a little boy of 18 months of life? But 
what about the fire? I might be naïve, but I believe 
this story and in fact it gives me a great desire to be 
filled with this fire since it does not hurt….  

The fire that does not hurt is like a water that 
does not get you wet… It is a special gift against 
human reason, to test our intelligence and to reveal 
something great. The story of the burning bush is 
similar. When the supernatural enters into the world, 
you do not have to come up with something rational. 
Otherwise you won’t see the spiritual one.  Either 
you are on your knees or you turn away if you think 
about it too much. A fire is usually something that 
destroys, but it is also something that transforms. 
Gold is purified in the fire to get its value. Without 
fire, it has no value.  God is love, and since God is 
also seen as a fire, therefore, the fire that did not 
burn the bush and did not burn the little child, is only 
love.  Love is a fire because this love transforms and 
purifies. Without this fire, we have no value. Let us 
then welcome this fire without fear. 

 

 

New 
 End Of Life Issues  - Fr. George Gilliland Chaplain  
at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital An exploration of the 
moral issues connected with euthanasia, palliative care 
and the extent of treatment.  Sunday, March 3, 3:00-4:30 
pm - St. Paul's Parish Hall, Summerside. All welcome 
 
 Alpha Course; Thursday, March 7 at 7:00. 

 PARISH RETREAT FOR EVERYBODY;  An  
Evangelization session will be given for our Zone 
meeting in Alberton starting on Monday, Mar 4,  
Tuesday, Mar 5,  and Wednesday, Mar 6 at 7:00 pm 
at the Church. 
 Knights of Columbus Meeting on Wednesday  
March 13 at 8:00 at the Hall.  

 

Reminder  

 

  The Priests’ Benevolent Fund has embarked on 

campaign that will benefit the care for clergy in their 
retirement and the Catholic Parishes of PEI.  Over the 
coming months, each parish will participate in the 
initiative.  Campaign progress updates will be 
published in parish bulletins over the coming 
weeks.  Thank you in advance for your support and 
consideration. 
. 

 Movie Night TONIGHT, SUNDAY, MARCH 3, 2013  

at 7 p.m. For Greater Glory.  A true story about a 

man who changed his mind to defend the faith.  2 Thumbs 
up! And more 

 Saint Dunstan’s University Scholarship: The  
Saint Dunstan Scholarship is a $5,000 scholarship, 
renewable for an additional three years, awarded 
annually to a graduating high school student planning on 
attending UPEI. Three scholarships will be awarded each 
year. Application form and information regarding 
eligibility for the scholarship is available on line at 
www.saintdunstansuniversity.ca or by calling 393-3441. 
Application deadline is April 15, 2013.  
 Lent Season: The way of the cross and Mass will  
be in Palmer Road one week and in Miminegash the 
next. 
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